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PolyU names logo square after Dr and Mrs Chan Sui-kau
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PolyU named its Logo Square after philanthropists Dr and Mrs Chan Sui-kau
in recognition of their benevolence and generous donation to support PolyU’s
long-term development.

At a naming ceremony held on 27 October, Dr Chan Sui-kau, Founding
Chairman of Yangtzekiang Garment Limited, presented a donation cheque
of $8 million to Prof. Timothy W. Tong, PolyU President. A commemorative
plague was also unveiled by Dr Chan, his wife Mrs Chan Lam Moon-chun;
Dr Ng Tat-lun, Deputy Chairman of PolyU Council; and Prof. Tong.

Addressing the ceremony, Prof. Tong expressed gratitude to Dr and Mrs
Chan and the Chan family, who have a long affiliation with the University.
PolyU named a building on campus after his brother the late Mr Chan Sui-
wai in 2002, and a Centre for Sports Rehabilitation in Guangzhou after Dr
and Mrs Chan Sui-kau in 2009. Dr Chan, a leading industrialist in the textile
and apparel industry, also a founding member of PolyU Court, was awarded

HKSAR’s highest honour - the Great
Bauhinia Medal in 2008.

Located in the heart of the PolyU
campus, Chan Sui Kau and Chan
Lam Moon Chun Square boasts a
net floor area of around 850 square
metres.
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In support of anti-cancer research
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Dr Henry Fong Yun-wah (fourth from
Chairman of Fong Shu Fook Tong
Foundation, donated $1 million to PolyU
to support anti-cancer research under the
leadership of Dr Ye Tao (first from left),
Associate Professor of the Department
of Applied Biology and Chemical
Technology. The project also received a
$1 million donation from the Joyce M. Kuok
Foundation. The breakthrough research has
paved the way for further development of
anti-cancer drugs.
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Learning Resources Centre dedicated to The Yuen Yuen Institute
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PolyU recently named the Learning Resources Centre of its School of
Nursing after The Yuen Yuen Institute in recognition of its ardent support
and donation of $2.25 million to the University.

A commemorative plague was unveiled during the ceremony, by (from
right) Mr Henry Tong Sau-chai, Ms Cheung Mui-kwai, Directors; Mr Tang
Kam-hung, Dr Chan Kwok-chiu, Vice Chairmen of The Yuen Yuen Institute;
Dr Gloria Tam, Deputy Director of Health, Department of Health of HKSAR
Government; Prof. Timothy W. Tong, PolyU President; Prof. Angelina Yuen,
Vice President (Institutional Advancement and Partnership); Prof. Maurice
Yap, Dean, Faculty of Health and Social Sciences; and Prof. Samantha Pang,
Head, School of Nursing, PolyU.

The donation will support the further
development as well as upgrading
the learning resources of the School.
The Learning Resources Centre is
home to a wide collection of learning
materials including books, theses,
and serial titles. It is equipped to
facilitate learning activities such
as self-study, research and group
discussion.
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Naming of “Henry G. Leong Memorial Classroom”
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senior citizens.

Mr Edwin Leong Siu-hung, Chairman of the Tai
Hung Fai Charity Foundation, made a generous
donation of $1 million to PolyU in support of its
further advancement.

In recognition of Mr Leong’s staunch support,
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father, Mr Henry G. Leong. A highly-respected entrepreneur,
Mr Henry Leong was also a great philanthropist who made
substantial donations towards different worthy causes.

Mr Edwin Leong followed the good deed of his father and
is committed to serving the community, in particular the
elderly. In 2007, Mr Leong made a donation to the University’s
School of Nursing and established the “PolyU-Henry G. Leong
Mobile Integrative Health Centre”, which provides free health
screening and monitoring services to the underprivileged
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Memorial Classroom” in memory of his late HRHELEFBRENERDERY - &



